
John 1:10, 14 
(v.10) “He was in the world. 
and the world was made by him, 
and the world knew him not. 
(v.14) And the Word was made 
flesh, and dwelt among us, (and 
we beheld his glory, the glory 
as of the only begotten of the 
Father,) full of grace and 
truth. 
Here, in verse 10,  it says the 
world was made by him, an act 
ascribed only to the Creator; 
GOD!  Who made the world?  The 
same one who, in verse 14 be-
came flesh, and dwelt among 
man! 
    I Timothy 3:16 perfectly 
explains how God came to earth 
to pay the price for man: 
“And without controversy, great 
is the mystery of godliness: 
God was manifested in the 
flesh, justified in the spirit, 
seen of angels, preached unto 
the Gentiles, believed on in 
the world, received up into 
glory.” 
    Only Jesus Christ meets 
each and every one of these 
criteria. 
    How could it be that every 
one of these statements point 
to Jesus, yet this verse states  
that “God was...” God and Jesus 
are inseparable.  They are two 
of the three manifestations of 
God.  In the old testament, God 
revealed Himself as Jehovah, 
God. 
    In the beginning of the new  
testament, God came down and  
manifested Himself in the form 
of  
Jesus Christ. Later, Jesus as-
cended to Heaven and sent His 
Spirit, the Holy Ghost, to fill 
and empower all who would ac-
cept Him. (see Acts 2:38-39, 
19:1-6).     

    In closing, I’d like to refer back to the 

old testament prophecy in Isaiah 9:6.  

This testifies of the savior to come into 

the world: 

 

“For unto us a child is born, unto us a 

son is given: and the government shall be 

upon his shoulder: and his name shall be 

called Wonderful, Counsellor, The 

Mighty God, The Everlasting Father, The 

Prince of Peace.” 

 

    Now that you have heard the truth 

about God, shouldn’t you love Him, all 

the more? He, who would come down 

from His throne, to pay the price for all 

mankind? Won’t you accept the truth over 

man-made  doctrines? 
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“ Coast to Coast With the Holy Ghost” 



    Much division prevails today on the 

subject of the Godhead. Some called trini-

tarians, teach that there are three separate 

persons in the Godhead, though WKH\ are 

united in spirit and purpose. 

    Some teach that there are 2 actual per-

sons; the Father and the Son, and their 

spirit is WKH Holy Ghost. 

    Friends, let me start out point blank by 

saying to you, there is only ONE GOD! 

    Now, I know that there are those that 

will accuse me of denying the Father by 

stating that this One God is Jesus Christ, 

however, I am not denying the Father’s ex-

istence; I’m confirming it! 

    Let’s start by looking at the above scrip-

ture.  “You are my witnesses, saith the 

Lord, and my servant whom I have cho-

sen...” That’s Jesus and the Father!  Two, 

right? Wrong!  Notice what follows: “That 

ye may know and believe me (Believe 

who? God the Father.) and understand that 

I am he.”  I am who? Jesus! 

    Let’s go on: 

“Before me there was no God formed, nei-

ther shall there be after me.”  Jesus ap-

peared later, in the new testament, and no-

body could question His deity, but God 

said there shall not be another.  What must 

this say of Jesus? He is God!  Notice God 

goes on to tell Isaiah; “I, even I, am the 

Lord; and beside me there is no savior.”  

Make no mistake about it, The Father and 

Jesus are one and the same! 

 

Isaiah 44:6-8 

(v.6) “Thus saith the Lord, the King of 

Israel, and his redeemer the Lord of 

hosts; I am the first, and I am the last; 

and beside me there is no God. 

(v.7) and who, as I, shall call, and shall 

declare it, and set it in order for me, 

since I appointed the ancient people? 

and the things that are coming, and 

shall come, let them shew unto them. 

(v.8) Fear ye not, neither be afraid: 

Have not I told thee from that time, and 

have declared it? Ye are even my wit-

nesses.  Is there a God beside me? Yea, 

there is no God; I know not any.” 

These are but a few of the prophetic 

words spoken by God of Himself.  What 

is God’s name?  Jesus Christ.  Jesus 

Christ literally interpreted means 

“Jehovah Savior”!  Let’s look at the new 

testament. 

 

John 5:39, 44-48 
(v.39) “Search the scriptures; for in 

them ye think ye have eternal life: and 

these are they which testify of me.” 

    Now let’s stop for one second to 

make a point.  At the time that Jesus ut-

tered these words, there was no new tes-

tament, only the old.  Now; when Jesus 

said to ‘Search the scriptures’ in this 

verse, He had to be talking about the old 

testament because they were the only 

writings there were to be called scrip-

tures.  What did He say of them: “and 

these are they which testify of me.”  

What?  The old testament speaks of  

Jehovah God; the Father!   

(v.44) “How can ye believe, which re-

ceive honor one of another, and seek 

not the honor that cometh from God 

only? 

(v.45) Do not think that I will accuse 

you to the Father; there is one that 

 accuseth you, even Moses, in whom ye 

trust. 

(v.46) For had ye believed Moses, ye 

would have believed me: for he wrote 

 of me.” 

     

What?  You ask.  How could that be?  

Moses wrote the first 5 books of the  

Bible known as the Pentateuch.  When 

Moses wrote of his experiences, talking 

to God, he was writing of Jesus Christ. 

    Skeptics will argue that the scriptures 

make many references to the “Father 

and the Son.” True, Jesus often men-

tions the Father, and the word declares 

He is the ‘Son of God’. How could 

these 2 be the same person when clear  

distinctions seem to be made? 

    Let me start out by explaining the 

 reason Jesus came to earth.  Man, in 

his wickedness had become a stench in 

the nostrils of God. The old method for  

forgiveness of sin was through an ani-

mal sacrifice of a spotless lamb. 

Through wickedness in the 

 priestly hierarchy, the sacrifice became 

nothing more than a ritual to the people, 

and was no longer pleasing to God. A 

one time sacrifice was needed to cover 

sin once and for all. Therefore, through 

a virgin birth, He formed a spotless, 

 undefiled vessel that He might dwell in 

and walk among man . 

 

 


